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The next meeting of the Chiefs’ & FireFirefighters’ Association will be held at on October 16th at Station 4, Trevose.
6:00 Special Presentation

7:00 PM Food
7:45 PM Meeting Start 
The speaker will be FF Antonio Cruz, FDNY (Ret)

from The Firefighter Cancer Support Network.

He is the NY State Director

www.FirefighterCancerSupport.org
The November meeting will be held at Station 23, Dublin.
Highlights of the September meeting:

All of the missing invoices for the fire grant have been found, except for approximately $5,000.

A motion was approved to incorporate the organization to a maximum expenditure of $2500.

The Bucks County Honor Guard is now incorporated as a 501 C (3).

The Bucks Cty Public Safety Committee reported on the excellent cooperation of all emergency services at the crime scene on the farm in Solebury Twp.

Communications Dept.

The death announcement policy has been updated.  (attached)

The policy on timers has been updated. (attached)

Spreadsheets were sent out to all fire departments to begin to build out the alias database. So far, responses have been very light.  Please send the surveys back as soon as possible so that we can complete this task which was requested from this FF/FC organization. If you have any questions or need assistance, please contact Joe Montanya @ the Radio Shop – jjmontanya@buckscounty.org or Todd Neumann – tpneumann@buckscounty.org

We are reviewing 7 proposals for a replacement Computer Aided Dispatch program. There will be a few demonstrations upcoming soon and once these are secured, we will send an invitation out to all services.  You are welcome to join us for those demonstrations if your schedules allow.

The new part time Bucks County Fire Marshal is Mike Stellato. 
President Hager is looking for members to serve on a nominating committee. If interested hfhager@comcast.net.

Bucks County

First Responder Peer Support

24/7 Peer Support

 Family issues

 Job stress

 Financial concerns

 Alcohol/Drug issues

100% Confidential

No issue too big or too small

If you are concerned about yourself, a co-worker,

family member or friend, call!

Police Call: 267-893-5200

All Other First Responders Call: 267-893-5400

Calls will be routed through Lenape Valley Foundation crisis center. Once you identify yourself as a first responder, you will be

transferred to a volunteer peer first responder who will speak with you over the phone.
“If the Officer doesn’t notice that a mistake has taken place, they are contributing to the degradation of the standards.
 Chief John Salka, FDNY retired.
The International Association of Fire Chiefs (IAFC) has teamed with the PulsePoint Foundation to reinforce the use of mobile adds to connect nearby CPR-trained citizens and off-duty professional responders with people in cardiac arrest.

The PulsePoint app connects directly to local emergency dispatch centers.  Learn more at PulsePoint.org.
Upon landfall of Hurricane Harvey, fire departments across Texas responded to the needs of those areas along the coast.  SFFMA was quite concerned about the impact the storm had on local resources, stations and individual firefighters.  We stepped up our foundation to accept donations for the fire service so that 100% of all donations would go back to the fire service.  After meeting with officials in College Station from Texas A&M Forest Service, TIFMAS, and Texas Fire Chiefs Association, a fire department assessment tool was created so that we could get some initial data on how many departments and firefighters were impacted from Hurricane Harvey.

After several days of doing assessments both onsite and on the phone, the Texas Fire Service determined we have 315 firefighters whose homes were destroyed or damaged, 60 fire trucks destroyed and 16 fire stations destroyed.  TFS is assisting with the apparatus and equipment donations being made, and SFFMA and TFCA are accepting monetary donations to assist the fire service. To contribute: https://texasfireservice.org/
Almost every month as few e-mail addresses no longer accept mail. If you would like to receive this newsletter or would like to continue receiving this newsletter after changing your address, send your address to: edpfeiffer44@gmasil.com. Recent failures: jbampfield@middletown-township.org, jim@cgtcn.com, Scootnick@verizon.net, CRobertmartin@dow.com,  
As of July 1, 2017, there are been 1216 residential fire deaths in the USA and 60 in Pennsylvania
The United States Fire Administration (USFA) reports that 21% of the larger residential fires did not have smoke detectors in the home.

The state of New Jersey has a law that eliminates the standby fees for stand-alone fire service water lines of 2” or less.
Cancer awareness - The health risks associated with exposure to smoke and soot particles are a growing concern among firefighters. When inadequate PPE is worn, cancer-causing chemicals in smoke can settle on exposed skin and be absorbed. The neck and jaw areas are especially vulnerable.
The ATF Fire Research Lab in Maryland performed testing of a flammable liquid poured from a narrow-necked container over an open flame. Such situations have been known to happen in a classroom setting and outdoor Fire Pits. The longest jet observed extended over 4.5 meters (15 feet) horizontally,
Flame jetting was only observed when the container was being tilted and the vapors were pouring from the mouth of the container. It is hypothesized that initially, when the container is upright, the head space above the liquid is too fuel-rich and above the upper flammability limit, meaning that combustion is not supported within the container. As the container is tilted and vapors begin to pour from the open mouth, however, air is entrained into the head space and the fuel-rich mixture eventually falls within the flammable limits; if an ignition source is present and combustion occurs, the flame propagation condition inside the container can lead to flame jetting. There is no damage to the container. For more information see Sept./Oct. issue of the NFPA Journal Page 70.
NFPA - Overall, home fire deaths over the period 1977 to 2016 declined from 5,865 to 2,735, a drop of 53.4 percent. The number of home fires also dropped steadily over the same period for an overall decrease of 51.3 percent. However, the death rate per 1,000 home fires fluctuated considerably during that period, from 8.1 in 1977 to a high of 9.7 in 1996 and a low of 6.5 in 2006. The death rate per 1,000 home fires was 7.8 in 2016, for an overall decrease during that period of 4.9 percent. This suggests that, while the number of reported home fires and home fire deaths both declined during the period, the fire death rate risk has remained relatively unchanged. That is, given a fire serious enough to report to the fire department, the risk of dying in that fire has not decreased significantly over the past 40 years.
Station 3, Northampton, has delivery of their 2017 Emergency One HP78 quint on a Cyclone IIX LFD chassis, 2000500.
Station 1, Feasterville has taken delivery of a 2017 Ford F250 4-door 4x4 chief’s vehicle.

Station 65, Nottingham, has ordered a Seagrave 100' rear-mount ladder, 1000GPM, 470-gallon water tank, will have no hosebed (just crosslays) due to a large ground ladder complement. Attacker Cab. Cummins ISX12, 500HP, short truck for a tandem rear with an OAL of 39 feet and change. Anticipated delivery early summer 2018.
The first Pennsylvania Fire Safety Summit will be held at the Best Western Premier off Union Deposit Rd. in Harrisburg on November 16th & 17th. This is a Thursday evening and Friday.

Kraig Herman Krherman@pa.gov

Deadline to register is Oct. 30, 2017

Station 58, Trumbauersville, has ordered a 2017 Ford F554 Extreme/Precision, 4-door four-man cab, 4x4, Power Stroke 6.7L diesel, 330HP, automatic. Warn 15,000 lb winch mounted in bumper center, 1250/300/30, pump will be remounted, all plumbing is stainless steel, Hale Foam Logix 2.1A foam system, UPF tank, aluminum body, ROM rollup doors, hose capacity – 500 ft 5”, 400 ft of 3”, 300 ft of 1-3/4” – ladders carried are one 3-section 20 ft and one 10 ft attic, two 6’ x 10 ft hard suctions. It will run as Tac 58.
From Ford “The F-554 is "America's Ultimate Truck." Designed as a replacement for the Hummer H1 and the Unimog U300 clients and engineered to be up-fitted on ALL Ford's F550 series trucks. 
“Only those who risk going too far can possibly find out how far they can go.”
T.S. Eliot

Station 13, Levittown #2, has taken delivery of a 2017 Ford F350 4-door 4x4 pickup. Utility 13.
Thank you to Dave Hathaway, the Bucks County Honor Guard, Doylestown Fire Co. and all who helped and attended to October 1st Fallen Firefighter’s Memorial Ceremony in Doylestown.
Bucks County LODD Roll of Honor:
William Bell, Fire Police Captain: Warrington Fire Company, Station 29

Rudolph W. Bisler, Firefighter: Feasterville Fire Company, Station 1

Julian R. Bley, Sr. Assistant Chief: Bristol Fire Company No. 1, Station 51

John S. Buranich III, Firefighter:

Edgely Fire Company, Station 10

Henry Costello, Fire Police Captain: Line Lexington Fire Company, Station 60

Jacob C. Crouthamel, Firefighter: Perkasie Fire Company, Station 26

John C. Doster, Fire Police Captain: Edgely Fire Company, Station 10

Milton E. Majors, Captain

Union Fire Company, Station 37

Nelson “Snooky” Margerum, Fire Chief: Yardley Makefield Fire Company, Station 0

Frederick W. Mayberry, Firefighter: Silverdale Fire Company, Station 59

Daniel McIntosh, Paramedic

Bensalem Emergency Medical Service, Station 186

Walter D. Miller, Firefighter:

Croydon Fire Company, Station 11

Walter L. Moore, Foreman:

Bristol Fire Company No. 1, Station 51

Louis. D Patti, Fire Police Officer, Warwick Township Fire Company No. 1, Station 66

Wesley Evans, Firefighter:

Bristol Consolidated Fire Company, Station 50

Dale Curtis Francis, Paramedic, Lifestar Ambulance Corps.

Louis Funk, Firefighter

Cornwells Fire Company Station 16

Thomas J. Gibson, Captain:

Union Fire Company, Station 37

Tom Graver, Fire Police Captain: Feasterville Fire Company, Station 1

Geary Von Hoffman, Firefighter: Falls Township Fire Company no. 1, Station 30

James F. Hurley, Firefighter:

Yardley-Makefield Fire Company, Station 0

Stanley R. Konefal, Fire Chief: Cornwells Fire Company No.1, Station 16

Robert Roberts, Firefighter:

Hartsville Fire Company, Station 93

David S. Rubright, Assistant Chief: Levittown Fire Company No. 1, Station 32

Willis Sames, Firefighter:

Perkasie Fire Company, Station 26

Walter F. Vaughan, Fire Police Officer, Warminster Fire Company, Station 90

Carl A. Weiss, Emergency Medical Technician

Lifestar Ambulance Corps.

David A. Wintz, Fire Police Captain, Bristol Fire Company No. 1, Station 51

Watson Eyre Wright Jr., Firefighter: Warwick Fire Company Station 66

Paul Wurst, Fire Police Officer: Union Fire Company Station 37
Pennsylvania State Fire Commissioner, Tim Solobay, has prepared a letter to all state fire companies. He is making everyone aware that the State Legislature has taken $39 million from the Volunteer Companies Loan Fund to help balance the state budget. There is no plan to pay it back. A group in the House of Representatives has proposed to take an additional $25 million from the fund. Please contact your state officials to show your concern about using the $100 million that was approved by PA voters in 2002 to help finance the PA Fire & EMS service.
PSATS, The Pennsylvania State Association of Township Supervisors, has produced a report on the status of the PA Volunteer Fire Service. “Saving the Volunteer Fire Companies”. Everyone is urged to read it and provide copies to your local and state legislators, their staff and the general public. You can download a copy at: LCFA.com.
Trivia: The FDNY responded to 1,734,479 calls in 2016. 584,483 were fire calls answered by 230 Engines.
“The Art of First Due” by Dave Dodson will be presented on November 4th, 2017 at the East Greenville Fire Co., 401 Washington St., East Greenville, Pa. 18041 $50. Includes lunch, 8AM to 4 PM. www.egfc38.com or e-mail afd@egfd38.com.
An NIST study shows that frail populations, primarily people over 65, are more likely on average to die in residential fires, while adults age 20 to 49 are more likely to be injured in residential fires. Read the study on lone at nist.gov

With the number of fires in buildings under construction, being demolished or modified increasing to an annual average of 8,440, the NFPA is ramping up efforts to educate all involved to better understand NFPA 241, Safeguarding Construction, Alteration, and Demolition Operations. It includes a requirement to have site security when workers aren’t present for projects involving combustible construction over 40” in height.
In 2016, home fire deaths accounted for 81% (2,950) of all civilian fire deaths. 10.5% (310) died in fires that were intentionally set. Fire Safety initiatives targeted at the home remain the key to any reductions in the overall fire death toll.
In a fire, seconds count. Early warning from a properly functioning smoke alarm can provide life-saving detection and critical escape time to family members. Unfortunately, too many homes lack working smoke alarms or do not have a sufficient amount of working alarms for adequate protection. For this reason, First Alert and the National Volunteer Fire Council (NVFC) recently developed a new smoke alarm training course for fire departments nationwide, supplemented by an alarm donation program to help community members in need.

Called “First Line of Defense,” the course aims to train fire department personnel in smoke alarm installation and safety to help reduce the risk of residential fire injuries and deaths in communities across the country. According to the National Fire Protection Association, 60 percent of home fire deaths occur in homes without sufficient smoke alarm protection, and the death rate from home fires is more than twice as high in homes that do not have any working smoke alarms compared to those with working smoke alarms.1

The “First Line of Defense” is now available in the NVFC Virtual Classroom. Access the course here. The course will be FREE for the first 500 participants, compliments of First Alert, so sign up today! For more information on consumer fire safety and products, go to www.firstalert.com.

Radios - Motorola has made a business decision to cancel several models of subscriber radios which is the stop of production of new radios. According to the “Intent to Cancel” notices, the last field service support will align with 5 years from cancellation to support (repairs) the equipment. The announcements that we have include the following radios:

1.       APX4000 1-Knob Model – the radios were canceled as of 6/30/2016.  We have 106 of this style of radio on our system.

2.       APX6000 Model A – these are canceled as of 12/31/2021. There are 1,615 of this style of radio on our system.

3.       APX6000XE – these are canceled as of 12/31/2021.There are 489 of this model radio on our system.

4.       APX7000 – APX7000XE – UHF model – last customer ship date was 7/31/2016 with support planned until 7/31/2021. We have 1,419 of these models out on our system.

5.       APX7500 – Last order 9/1/2017, cancellation date 9/30/2017. End of support defined at 9/30/2022. There are 425 of this model on the system.

The most troubling rumor that we have heard is that “your equipment will no longer work in 2 years and we will need to replace the radio system again at that time.”  Please know, this is not true. Much like the XTS radios that we used with the last radio system, they were discontinued for approximately 5 years prior to the changeover of new system and continued to work with minimal impact. Your radios will continue to work and operate on this system for the systems life.

The issue is when a radio fails to work and the support is not available to repair the radio.

We recognize the burden of this issue potentially on every department in the County and have been attempting to engage the Motorola team to discuss the future support of this equipment with their team. We have a tentative meeting planned in November with the Account Executives from Motorola. We plan to work with the various Advisory Boards on this matter as it develops and will keep you updated via email with status reports when available.
Smoke Detection 

is 
FIRE Prevention
This is your newsletter and it needs your input to be successful. Please send your news to EdPfeiffer44@gmail.com anytime during the month. 
